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5.2 We have a lovely Reception cohort who have settled in well. The new teachers have settled in and 
we all work well as a team so staff morale is high and wellbeing is good. 

 

5.3 You were going to step back from the Maths Lead role? 

A member of staff has been shadowing me and by the end of next term I will have handed the role 
over. The member of staff already leads on other areas of the curriculum and is a very strong Maths 
teacher. Some teachers are already working with her where they need expertise in Maths. 

 

5.4 The SLT Team do book looks every week and examine all Maths, Reading and Writing books each 
term, therefore I will still continue to do that exercise moving forward. 

 

5.5 Do you require any further support in your role? 

I have one to one support from Jan Saunders every other week and one to one support from Kate 
Richardson. I can also approach either if I have any queries. I attend the leadership forum every 
other week which is a good support network for me. 

 

5.6  

 
 

 
 

 

5.7 What feedback did you get from the ARV re SEND provision? 

We had excellent feedback about quality first teaching within the classrooms and we provide 
consistent modelling. All the children engaged which demonstrates the impact of our oracy 
provision and all the children knew their next steps. The SENDCo is very proactive, and her 
leadership of SEND is robust. 

 

5.8 How will modelling questioning impact on other provisions? 

We are driving pedagogy in the school and have provided professional development for writing, 
trips and modelling. 

 

5.9 Reception numbers are low for on-track, how does this compare to national? 

This is the measure of the start point of children on entry to school therefore we anticipated it 
being low. Within our Trust there are about six schools with a higher than national average of 
disadvantaged children who therefore have low starting points. Not many of our children go to 
Nursery before starting school. We are introducing parents to the staff at a local Nursery and will 
introduce a stay and play session this term. 

 

5.10 Some of the year groups are complex cohorts. Y2 is a small cohort of only 12 children which makes 
comparing year groups difficult.  

 

5.11 ACTION: KC to provide progress data to the Academy Council after each data drop. KC 

5.12 KR shared a chart of progress data for Y6 pupils last year which demonstrated accelerated progress.  

5.13 What are booster groups? 

These are interventions sessions. Booster groups for reading and maths are provided by KC and TD 
and also an LSA. We have also covered some learning during breakfast club. The children are 
enthusiastic to learn. 

 

5.14 How do you determine who attends a booster group? 

We identify them based on the mock data. 

 

5.15 How often do booster groups take place? 
Afternoons three times a week which will increase when the swimming sessions end. 

 

5.16 Is there a booster group for writing? 

No, this is covered during class lessons. If additional support is required, then we will provide it 
within the lessons. 

 

5.17 Do you take into account that English is not the first language for some children?  










